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Deposited Papers Clerk, 
 
 
Terms of Reference for the Independent Review of Carer’s Allowance overpayments 
 
On 16th October 2024, the Secretary of State for Work and Pensions and the DWP Minister 

for Lords announced in a Written Ministerial Statement to Parliament their intention to bring 

forward an independent review into the issue of overpayments of Carer’s Allowance, in 

cases where earnings have exceeded the entitlement threshold.  

 

Please place a copy of Terms of Reference for the independent review of Carer’s 
Allowance overpayments in the House libraries for Monday 9th December 2024. 
 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

Rt Hon. Sir Stephen Timms MP 
 

Minister for Social Security and Disability 

https://questions-statements.parliament.uk/written-statements/detail/2024-10-16/hcws141

